
Dear Brother <LAST_NAME>,

In February I reported on the strength of Kappa Chapter.  Here is a summary of that report, with updates:

• We have 1,030 living Kappa alumni – up from 950 in August 2020.  We have contact information 
for over 80% of the alumni. 

• Th e Actives initiated a class of 15 in F’21, bringing the total number of Actives (living in or outside 
the house) to 62!   Th ey initiated another 14 in Sp ’22 and they expect to have over 30 living in the 
house for F’22.  For F’19, there were 16.

• For Founder’s Day, we celebrated (in person and virtually) the life of Brother Dan Stearns (’74) – a 
member of the Alumni Board for 33 years and a former Adviser to the Actives.  In addition, for the 
third year in a row, we awarded scholarships.  For this year, four $1,000 scholarships were awarded, 
one for each of the Cardinale Principles and a fourth for Man of the Year.

• Our fi nances are in strong shape.  Th e mortgage debt has been reduced to about $200,000 and we are 
on track to pay it off  by no later than the end of 2023.

In addition to the above, I am pleased to report that the Kappa alumni have provided signifi cant fi nancial 
support during this giving year (8/1/21 through 7/31/22), totaling $13,579 through 4-30-22.  As I have 
noted before, we manage to two budgets – a housing budget and an alumni association budget.  In this way, 
we fi rst ensure that the housing-related expenses are covered by payments from the Actives, and that alumni 
donations are targeted just to alumni needs and activities, such as communications costs, the Scholarship 
Fund, and the alumni events.  Th e alumni budget for this giving year is $25,000.  Please accept my sincere 
thanks for your support to date.  But as you can see, we do have some need to fi ll.  

I hope and trust that you and your loved ones are safe and healthy at this time, and as we move forward to 
a level of normalcy.  I also take this moment to ask for your support, to the extent that you are able.  Th e 
fraternity experience is truly a valuable and unique experience, fully worthy of continuation.   I thank you for 
your past support and thank you in advance for your continued support.

Please feel free to contact me at the contact information below regarding any questions or concerns you may 
have, or any comments that you would like to pass along.

Be well, and I hope to see you soon.

Fraternally,

Martin Barbato ’79
President, Th e Phi Sigma Kappa Association of State College
732-742-0066 • mfbarbato@gmail.com

P.S. An annual gift is a small price to pay for the longevity of Kappa of Phi Sigma Kappa and for the lasting 
impact it has had on us all. Your past gifts have made an impact. Renew your support before the giving year 
ends on July 31st.

537-41498

YES! I want to support the 2021-22 Annual Fund. OVER PLEASE!
Check out the HONOR 

ROLL on the back
 $1,000+  $500‑$999.99  $250‑$499.99
 $100‑$249.99  $51‑$99.99  Up to $50.99

Please accept my contribution of:

Gifts to the annual fund are not tax deductible.

3 digit code from reverse

Phi Sigma Kappa
The Pennsylvania State University
Alumni Relations Processing Center 
P.O. Box 7007
Albert Lea, MN 56007‑8007

 My check is enclosed $_______________, payable to 

Phi Sigma Kappa Association
 Visit www.phisigpsu.com

 Or call our toll-free Donation Hotline 1-800-975-6699

 Please charge my:   MasterCard     Visa   $ _____________ 

Signature ___________________________________________

Account # __________________________________________

Expiration Date ____________________ CW _____________

Fraternally,

Martin Barbato ’79



Name	 __________________________________________

Grad. Year	 __________________________________________

Home Address	 __________________________________________

Home Phone	 __________________________________________

Cell Phone	 __________________________________________

Professional Title	 __________________________________________

Employer	 __________________________________________

Work Address	 __________________________________________

Work Phone	 __________________________________________

Birthdate	 __________________________________________

E‑mail Address	 __________________________________________

Update Your Contact Information!

In Your Words...

Why did you choose DU PSU?
____________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________

What is your favorite DU PSU memory?
____________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________

$1,000+ 
William De Grandis	 1977
Benjamin Jarmul Jr.	 1981
James M. Whipkey	 1980

$500-$999.99	
Bruce Balmat	 1970
Edward Baranski	 1955
Martin Barbato Esq.	 1979
James Hancock	 1953
Matthew Hilbert	 1981
David Hyland	 1980
William Lawrence	 1965
John Lloyd	 1962
Bryan Page	 1999
William Stanell	 1987

$250 - $499.99	
Jim Spahn	 1976
Michael Bache	 1978

Walter Bashaw II	 1987
Steven Brose	 1969
Mr. Edward Buchan	 1974
Edric Fetter	 1994
Frederick Jacobs	 1969
A Kern Jr.	 1983
Richard Richardson	 1970

$100 - $249.99	
Mr John Caspero III	 1986
Donald Kirby Jr.	 1966
Bruce McKinney	 1979
Mr. Matthew Anthony	 2002
G. Parker Eldridge	 1958
Ronald Manning	 1969
William Albertson II	 1973
Robert Balenovich	 1970
John Bernard Jr.	 1951
Edward Bridgens	 1978
Gary DeCock	 1983

Michael Flaherty	 1969
Gerald Gauntt	 1977
Robert Glass	 1986
Craig Heckman	 1970
Ronald Hedges	 1970
George Kushner	 1981
George Langford Jr.	 1957
John Russ IV	 1985
A R Sharp	 1964
Kermit Stahr	 1966
Matthew Tansky	 2000
William Warfel II	 1971
Richard Weaver	 1972
Stephen Yorks	 1973

$51 - $99.99	
Kevin Courter	 1980
Ralph D. Turley	 1956

2021-22 HONOR ROLL OF DONORS

The following brothers have already supported the annual fund this year. Please renew your support today,  
and we’ll gladly add your name so you can be recognized for your generosity and loyalty to Phi Sigma Kappa.


